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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – Monday August 29, 2011
	August 29, 2011
	Meeting Minutes
	BYSA Board



	Present:
	     Booth, Steve
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Judkins, Jack
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Stocker, Bill

	
	     Dickerson, Josh
	Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	      Sweeney, Dee

	
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Eaton, Lynn
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Morin, Craig
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Wang, Tim

	
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Jernigan, Cindi
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Nelson, Amy
	


Guests:
Rick Toward and Heather Richardson 
Meeting Called to Order at 6:34 pm by Eaton
Topic:
Minutes of Previous Meeting
Discussion:
Minutes from the July BYS meeting were reviewed. 
Motion:
Stocker moved to approve the minutes as submitted; Nelson seconded: motion approved by unanimous voice vote.  
Topic:
Treasurer’s Report

Discussion:
The current balance in our BYS checking account is $33,956.26. Of this $13,789.93 is targeted for the sustainability of the soccer in the schools program after the Neilson finds are expended. Wang reminded board members that the Neilson funds are being held separately in a money market account. As Judkins turns receipts in for the Soccer in the Schools program, Wang pays for these out of the BYS checking account and then transfers the money owed from the money market account. The money market balance is $5,510.90. Most expenses for the year are paid. The board asked the current costs for processing online payment for registration and was informed that it is $2 plus 3.25%. The cost for MYSA registration is increasing to $7 per Rec player. A supplemental grant to Neilson has been approved and will add $6,600 for the Soccer in the School Program. Wang directed the board to look at the annual budget at the October board meeting.
Motion:
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report by Jernigan; seconded by Morin: motion approved by unanimous voice vote.

Topic:
Coach’s Report
Discussion: 
The board discussed the year-end reports submitted for the annual meeting. Several of the teams did not submit a report. This is an expectation of the coaches.
Topic:
Operational Guidelines
Discussion:
The board discussed various items on the revised Operational Guidelines.
Motion:
Motion to accept the guidelines as a work in progress by Stocker; seconded by Nelson: carried by unanimous voice vote.
Topic:
Bylaws 
Discussion:
Various changes to the bylaws were discussed. The majority of those changes involved changing any language from dues to registration fees. It was also proposed to change the number of board members from 10 to 15. 
Motion: 
Motion by Judkins to accept the changes in the draft as proposed, seconded by Morin: carried by unanimous voice vote. These changes will now be posted on the website for all membership to view and will be voted on at the October Board Meeting.
Topic:
Registrar Report 
Report:
At this point there are 140 players registered for the 2012 Competitive Season. We had 138 players registered in 2011. As for teams set for the 2012 season: Girls teams: 5:

U10 District, U10 Extreme, U12 District, U14 District, U17 Tournament Only. Boys teams: 6: U10 District, U11 Extreme, U12 District, U14 Extreme, U16 Tournament Only, U19 Tournament Only. Please encourage those players that would be on the U17 Girls and U19 Boys to register ASAP.
Discussion: 
We need to get the second phase of the training going for those teams that are Extreme 




     and the options for having district players attend Extreme practices this fall. An email will go 

out to the families encouraging completion of their registration either for Extreme or    District. Due to the cost of having monthly payment online for the 2 options, families will need to write checks to the club instead. The first payment for the Extreme players is due October 1st. If the family of an Extreme Team player would like to pay all the remaining costs in a one time payment online this will be allowed.
Topic:
Equipment and Miscellaneous
Discussion:
All the old Jerseys have been donated. The only ones remaining in the shed are for Rec. If you have volunteer opportunities please send these to Amy Nelson. Rick Toward is checking on having 2 U10 fields added to the back BHS fields where the BHS Girls Teams practice. Josh Dickerson could lay the fields out for us.
Topic:
Rec Soccer
Discussion:
All the site coordinators are set for this fall. There will be flyers about the Soccer in the Schools program in every school’s orientation packet. On September 10th there will be walk in registration available at Play it Again Sports from 10 am-4pm. Judkins is looking into offering a Saturday Rec League with a possible 6 vs. 6 format. In order to have a secure place for all of the Soccer in the Schools equipment and uniforms the club will be renting a storage unit for around $30 a month with a preference to a storage site that will be close to the middle school complex
Topic:
Board Terms

Discussion:
Current members continuing: Jernigan, Morin, Nelson, Stocker, Judkins, Sweeney, Dickinson. Eaton and Wang were thanked for their years of service to the club. We still need to hear from Long-voelkner and Booth to see if they are continuing on the board. 

Topic:
Next Board Meeting

The Board meets the fourth Monday of each month. The September 26 meeting will be held at 6:30 Marketplace Conference Room. 

Motion:
Wang moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Nelson; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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